

Hambridge Community Primary School Curriculum Information

Class

Liberty

Term

Summer 2025

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome back to the summer term. The class have came back very settled. I am very much looking forward to the Year 6 auditions for the KS2 performance. The summer term for Liberty consists of many exciting activities and the practising for the performance. For Year 6 their SATS week begins on Monday 12h May . Below is the information to provide key information about our learning this summer term. Please remember that if you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to come and see us. The best time to catch us is after school once all children have been picked up.

Miss S Parsons and Mrs L Hall

SUBJECT	CONTENT
English	To begin the spring term we will revisit key grammar terminology to prepare for the Key Stage 2 SATS. We will then immerse ourselves in 'Wonder' followed by 'The Boy at the Back of the Classroom.' Through both of these texts there will be plenty of writing opportunities for children engage with. Whilst studying Wonder, time will be spent how we treat people with kindness and respect.
Mathematics	To begin the summer term we will begin with position and direction. Before SATS, time will be spent revisiting prior learning in maths and focus on problem solving. As well, we will spend time exploring ratio. After half term, we will complete investigations and address gaps.
Science	Our topics in science this term are: 'inheritance and 'living things in their habitats'. For inheritance we will explore that offspring normally vary and are not identical to their parents. After half term in our living things in their habitat unit, we will explore the differences in the life cycles of a mammal, an amphibian, an insect and a bird.
Computing	For the first part of the summer term we will be learning about Web Page Creation. They will initially familiarise themselves with what makes a good website, learn about copyright and will plan and create their webpage on PowerPoint or Microsoft sway. In selecting of quizzes unit after half term we will use scratch and explore the if condition. It is important that we are teaching children how to be safe online. For each half term there will be an explicit online safety lesson.
PE	Liberty will have two PE sessions each week. For the first part of the summer term our PE units are basketball and athletics and after half term the focus will be hockey and volleyball. For the first part of the summer term our PE days will be Monday and Wednesday.
Geography	In the first part of the spring term, we will be answering our enquiry question 'Why is water important?' During this topic, we will revisit different water sources, explore settlements and the importance of water, the issue of water pollution and will explore how countries are interconnected through water trade and usage.
History	We will focus on history after half term. In history we will be answering our enquiry question 'What was the impact of the Slave Trade on the South West England?' We will understand what the slave trade was, learn about significant events, what it was like to be a slave and the abolition of the slave trade.
RE	Our focus this term will be on 'Hopes and Dreams"; we will answer our enquiry question 'What is life about?' During this unit we will explore, Christians, Muslim, Judaism and Atheists beliefs about the purpose of life and compare their similarities and differences. Time will be spent to reflect on the children's own beliefs of the purpose of life.
Music	In music Liberty will be learning to play recorders and learning the songs ready for the KS2 performance.
PSHE	Our first topic in PSHE is 'Being my Best.' We will explore how to keep ourselves safe and how we can contribute to a healthy lifestyle. After half term the topic is focusing on 'Growing and Changing.' We will discuss how our bodies change and pressures online.
D & T & ART	We will begin the spring term with DT. In DT we make an alarm by coding a micro: bit. In preparation to designing their alarm they will explore the different types of alarms there are and the codes required for these. After half term we will focus on art. This will link to our local history topic in History where children will focus on drawing skills by showing movement and gesture in a Glastonbury festival.

Homework



MATHEMATICS

Children will be set maths homework from their CGP book on a Friday. This needs to be handed in on the following Thursday.

Have fun exploring the fun activities on TTRockstars!



GRAMMAR AND SPELLING

Children will take home 10 spellings to learn each week. These spellings will be linked to a spelling rule.

Spellings will be given on a Friday and children will be tested on these spellings the following Friday.

Children will be set grammar homework from their CGP book on a Friday. This needs to be handed in on the following Thursday.



READING

Children will take home books to read at home. They will be expected to read 4 times a week. Reading at home is to be recorded in their reading record books by parents/carers.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:

- Please ensure your child brings in their reading book and reading record every day.
- Homework is set on a Friday. Please help your child to complete their homework and return it to school the following Thursday.
- Please sign your child's reading record each time you hear them read.
- Our PE day is a **Monday and Wednesday.** Please can children come to school in their PE kit on these days.
- We ask that your child does not bring in any toys or pencil cases from home. The reason for this is that items usually become the source of conflict and/or upset because they get damaged, lost or "borrowed" by others.
- We encourage children to drink water regularly during the day and water bottles can be brought in daily and stored in our tray.
- Please ensure your child brings a coat to school everyday so they can have access to outside play during break and lunchtime.